## **Fwd: Inforum Collection**

Kathleen Scheaffer [kathleen.scheaffer@utoronto.ca]

Sent: Thursday, February 22, 2018 5:26 PM

To: Nalini Singh

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: Silvia Vong <silvia.vong@utoronto.ca> **Date:** February 22, 2018 at 4:04:30 PM CST To: Wendy Duff <wendy.duff@utoronto.ca>

Cc: Kathleen Scheaffer < kathleen.scheaffer@utoronto.ca >, Elisa Sze

<elisa.sze@utoronto.ca> **Subject: Inforum Collection** 

Dear Dean Duff,

I am a librarian from the John M. Kelly Library and I also sit on the UTFA Librarians Committee. I was very disappointed to hear that there were plans to dismantle the Inforum collection without consultation from key stakeholders and approval of Faculty Council. The Inforum collection is a valuable resources for the students, faculty and the UTL community. On many occasions, I have accessed the collection for my work and research. The removal and relocation of these resources would add another barrier to accessing the collection. I hope the iSchool will re-consider this decision and consult key stakeholders, including librarians, students, and faculty.

Thank you for your time,

Silvia Vong, MLIS, M.Ed. Head of Public Services John M. Kelly Library, Rm. 149 University of St. Michael's College, University of Toronto 113 St. Joseph Street M5S 1J4 Tel: 416-926-1300 ext. 3092 silvia.vong@utoronto.ca